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From Gallagher Sara Gadola
Sent Friday April 09 2010 536 PM

To JanickiClark Beth
Cc net
Subject 2010 PAC 6611 PreAuthorization Request

April 9 2010

Ms Beth JanickiClark

Assistant Village Attorney

Village of Downers Grove
bclark@downersus

Re 2010 PAC 6611 PreAuthorization Request

Dear Ms JanickiClark

We have received and reviewed the written notice from the Village of Downers Grove Village of its intent to deny
disclosure of certain information in a police report as exempt from disclosure under subsection 71c of the Freedom of

Information Act 5 ILCS 1401 et seq as amended FOIA In its written notice the Village asserted that release of one
statement concerning medical historytreatment of one of the victims would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion

of the personal privacy of the victim under subsection 71c of FOIA

Subsection 71c exempts from inspection and copying personal information contained within public records the
disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy unless the disclosure is

consented to in writing by the individual subjects of the information 5 ILCS 14071c Unwarranted invasion of

personal privacy means the disclosure of information that is highly personal or objectionable to a reasonable person
and in which the subjects right to privacy outweighs any legitimate public interest in obtaining the information The

disclosure of information that bears on the public duties of public employees shall not be considered an invasion of

personal privacy Id

The Villages use of the subsection 71c exemption with regard to the statement concerning the victims medical

history or treatment is approved This information is highly personal and the victims right to privacy with respect to

this information outweighs any legitimate public interest in obtaining it Thus the disclosure of this information would

constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy to the victim As such this information is exempt from
disclosure under subsection 71c of FOIA

Accordingly the Village should issue a partial denial letter Debbie Allen the FOIA requester Should you
have questions or concerns please feel free to contact me This correspondence shall serve to close this matter

Very truly yours

Sara Gadola Gallagher
Deputy Public Access Counselor

Office of the Attorney General
100 West Randolph Street 11th Floor

Chicago Illinois 60601
312 7930865
sgallagherCa atgstate il us
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EMAIL CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE This electronic mail message including any attachments is for the intended recipients only This email and any attachments might contain
information that is confidential legally privileged or otherwise protected or exempt from disclosure under applicable law If you are not a named recipient or if you are named

but believe that you received this ernail in error please notify the sender immediately by telephone or return email and promptly delete this email and any attachments and

copies thereof from your system If you are not the intended recipient please be aware that any copying distribution dissemination disclosure or other use of this email and

any attachments is unauthorized and prohibited Your receipt of this message is not intended to waive any applicable privilege or claim of confidentiality and any prohibited or
unauthorized disclosure is not binding on the sender or the Office of the Illinois Attorney General Thank Yau for your cooperation
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